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Today, the Mayor’s Office of Operations released the Vision Zero Year Four Report. This report outlines the progress 
made in the first four years of Vision Zero and lays out a blueprint for additional investments and initiatives in Year 5 
and beyond.  Vision Zero is not just a set of specific initiatives and capital projects.  It’s a long term plan to transform the 
safety of our streets and vehicles for drivers, passengers, pedestrians, and bicyclists alike.   

The agencies coordinating Vision Zero including NYPD, DOT, DOHMH, TLC, Law, OMB, and BIC regularly meet 
with the Mayor’s Office of Operations to review progress and develop next steps, in-
cluding monitoring events on the ground.  This report reflects both the progress that 
has been made and the many challenges remaining.  

For Fleet, we are proud of the many efforts already in place including the nation’s 
largest truck side-guard initiative, the Safe Fleet Transition Plan (SFTP) to buy safer 
fleet units, barring hands-free phone use, training 42,000 staff in safety, and the first 
phase of vehicle tracking.  

That said, these efforts must continue in earnest and there is much more to do. We will 
begin the upgrade and transition to live fleet tracking in 2018 and bring our drivers in 
for a second day of training.  We are making the first set of financial investments in 
safety technology as part of the SFTP and will explore new ways, including virtual 
reality, to help train and orient drivers for difficult traffic situations.   

Most importantly, we look forward to working in partnership with our partner agen-
cies, non-profits, public and private fleets and vehicle operators to further this vital 
work.  We will post the report on our fleet site at DCAS.   
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